

Guru Nanak Multi Academy Trust Ltd

Incorporating:
Nanaksar Primary School &
Guru Nanak Sikh Academy
Founder – Sant Baba Amar Singh Ji

18th March 2021

Dear Parent

Student safety is our number one priority and as a school we continuously strive to review and increase measures to ensure your son/daughter is safe at school.

I would like to take this opportunity to emphasise the importance of following the Highway Code. Parents should not be stopping on the roundabout or yellow lines as this is unsafe and also leads to further congestion. Please see the link below from Transport for London with regards to additional buses and safe travel on public transport. It is essential that even with the staggered times, we review our travel to school and ensure we can come in safely with social distance.

https://tfl.gov.uk/info-for/schools-and-young-people/travel-guidance-for-schools

It has also been brought to our attention by a number of residents on **Coldharbour Lane and Avondale Road** that parents' cars have been parked on both sides of the road which blocks traffic for residents entering and leaving the surrounding roads. **Please ensure both sides of the road are not blocked and that alternative parking is sought elsewhere.**

For those who are able, we highly recommend walking or cycling to school. To those for whom the distance is not possible and use public transport, we ask that they follow the guidance in place and do not re-use the same face mask from their travel when transferring onto the school grounds.

For those coming to school by car, we ask you to consider your journey carefully and review the additional parking restrictions in place. The only safe location to park is Minet Country Park, which will be at your own risk. No cars should be parking on the street along Springfield Road or Beaconsfield Road.

Please be aware of the additional parking restrictions by Hillingdon Council.

Members of the Senior Leadership Team and the Progress Leaders Team have been directing traffic before and after school and appreciate your patience. I would like to request that parents/carers abide by the one way system and do not turn right as they enter Minet Country car park. This will allow a steady flow of traffic. There are clear signposts that state Entrance and Exit only. Under no circumstance should anyone be parking in front of the entrance/exit gate.

If you have any concerns, please do not he sitate to contact the school.

Yours faithfully GNSA Safeguarding Team

Springfield Road Hayes Middlesex UB4 0LT

Telephone: 020 8573 6085

Executive Principal: Mr R. S. Sandhu

Web: www.gurunanaksikhacademy.co.uk
Email: admin@nanaksarprimary.co.uk

admin@gnsa.co.uk

Company Reg. No. 07416734 VAT No. 114 184 149